

## Wetaskiwin Composite High School

4619 – 50 Avenue, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 0R6 Phone: (780) 352-2295 Fax: (780) 352-7319

> email: wc@wrps.ab.ca www.wetaskiwincomp.ca

May 29, 2018

Dear Parents/Guardians:

This letter is written to provide information concerning today's lockdown at Wetaskiwin Composite High School.

The school received information from the RCMP at approximately 10:30 a.m. today indicating that there was a potential threat to the school. The RCMP recommended that Wetaskiwin Composite High School initiate its lockdown procedures. All students and staff in the building at that time were secured according to our lockdown procedures.

The school remained in lockdown until the RCMP confirmed that an arrest had been made and all potential threats had been contained. The lockdown ended at approximately 11:00 am.

Students were directed to their regular classes after the lockdown procedure ended. Administration visited all classrooms to discuss today's events. School counselors will be available for students and staff who are feeling uncomfortable or fearful.

Rest assured that all actions were based on the priority of ensuring the safety of the students and staff.

Sincerely,

Kris Denney Principal

